November 1, 2017

Mr. Jack Harkness
Florida Bar Association
651 E. Jefferson St.,
Tallahassee, FL 32399

Reference: Inquiry regarding attorney misconduct

Dear Jack:

Attached are three sets of court documents regarding sanctions against three separate law firms and
one or more attorneys for those firms. All appear to be licensed and resident in the state of Florida.

These are just examples of what | have come across regarding behavior that a judge felt warranted
sanctions. | do think it would be important for a consumer, in need of attorney representation, to have
access to information regarding dishonest behavior of attorneys. Of course, it could also be that such
attorneys should not be allowed to practice law at all, at least until they are proven to be worthy of
doing so. I'm not qualified to answer that question, however, but do believe the public deserves to
know the information and be provided reasonable access to it.

Thanks for anything you can do and | apologize for any inconvenience this may cause you or the Bar
Association.

Feel free to call me if it’s more convenient.
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